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From:  [REDACTED]@gov.scot> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2024 9:37 AM
To:  [REDACTED]@gov.scot>
Cc: Freedom of Information <foi@gov.scot>;  [REDACTED]@gov.scot>
Subject: FOIs 202400400846 & 202400400853

Good morning  [REDACTED]

I hope this email finds you well.

We have received an FOI request and a review by the same person and we 
believe he asked twice the same question.

FOI 202400400853:
‘The SG stated:

"In response to your third question, we are interpreting your question as a request 
for notes made by Mr Hamilton himself in the course of his investigation. While our 
aim is to provide information whenever possible, in this instance the Scottish 
Government does not have the information you have requested as no notes were 
provided to the Scottish Government by Mr Hamilton, and he has confirmed that 
he does not hold any other material not passed to the Scottish Government. This 
is a formal notice under section 17(1) of FOISA that the Scottish Government does 
not have the information you have requested."

Is the SG/Mr Hamilton claiming that during the course of his investigation Mr 
Hamilton created no notes and that explains the SG/Mr Hamilton's response of not 
holding notes? Or is it claiming that under the legal term of "hold" under FOISA it 
does not legally "hold" them?’

Review 202400400846:
‘In regards to point 3, is the SG/Mr Hamilton claiming that during the course of his 
investigation Mr Hamilton created no notes and that explains the SG/Mr Hamilton's 
response of not holding notes? This would seem extremely unlikely to a fair 
observer, as note taking is a critical part of any investigation.

Or is it claiming that under the legal term of "hold" under FOISA it does not legally 
"hold" them, similar to their response/argument to my FOI from April of 2021 which 
resulted in the SG losing in the Court of Session over the definition of "held". If it is 
then I would remind the SG of the courts ruling in that case in terms of its outcome 
and what the court stated numerous times in their analysis in regards to legal 
wrangling over the term "hold".’

Could you please confirm it?
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